
VILLAGE OF SOUTH BARRINGTON 
30 South Barrington Road  

South Barrington, IL  60010 
 

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2013  

AT 2:00 P.M. 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
At 2:11 p.m. Chairman Kerman called the meeting to order at the Village Hall.    
 
ROLL CALL 
Committee Members present:  Chairman Kerman, Trustee Abbate, and Trustee Matuska 
Others present: Village President McCombie, Trustee Stagno 
Staff present:  Administrator Masciola, Engineer Grieves & Penny Bouchard from Baxter & Woodman 
 
AGENDA ITEMS                             
1) Food Service Establishment (FSE) Ordinance 

Administrator Masciola gave an account of the February 2011 Sanitary Sewer Line ductile iron pipe 
failure caused by hydrogen sulfide gas and low flow rates.  The Village of Streamwood allowed 
South Barrington to pump into their sanitary sewer while the repair was being made.  The Village 
has since relined certain sections.       
 
Engineer Grieves said Village restaurants need to be more diligent with best management practices, 
grease removal and pretreatment of water with high sulfate levels which convert to sulfide gas when 
in contact with oxygen.  A normal level would be 50 mg/l.  
 
Ms. Bouchard answered questions and the Committee discussed certain points of the draft FSE 
Ordinance including dissemination of information to the restaurants, hiring a third party to 
coordinate, enforcing and monitoring the program, the vender permit appeal process, etc.       
 
A MOTION TO DIRECT BAXTER & WOODMAN ENGINEERS TO INPUT NUMBERS INTO 
THE DRAFT ORDINANCE AND DIRECT THE VILLAGE ATTORNEY TO BEGIN REVIEW 
OF THE DRAFT ORDINANCE was made by Trustee Matuska, seconded by Trustee Abbate.  
Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
 
The regular Public Works meeting will be September 26, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
At 3:40 p.m. Trustee Matuska made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Abbate.   
Motion passed by unanimous vote.  

 
                                                   Respectfully Submitted,  

Marcia Landin 
                                    Village Secretary 


